Primrose Hill PPG/Practice Meeting
NOTES
24 January 2024

· Present:

· For PPG - John Nutt, Chair (taking notes), Sally McKenzie, Clare Wright,

Jeremy (?) (Prospective PPG Board member as an observer)

· For Practice – Dr Abanti Paul (Lead Clinician), Thushy Selvanayakam (Practice Manager)

· Apologies:

· David Nissan (PPG)

· Minutes of Last Meeting (22 November 2023):

· Agreed as accurate

· CQC Inspection:

· Dr Paul reported that the CQC was reviewing the practice's access facilities, looking at patient's feedback, and that a meeting would take place on Friday 26 January at 1pm via MS Teams. Dr Paul invited John to attend on behalf of the PPG.  The PPG was asked to encourage PPG members to complete one of the CQC online questionnaires.

· Practice Staffing Update:

· New Clinical Pharmacist, Grishma Bhuptani, joined the Team from 08/01/2024

· New Practice Nurse, Priscile Marianne (Natalie), joined the Team from 08/01/2024 as salaried practice nurse. Started working with PHS from October 2023.

· New Prescribing Pharmacist joined the team on 29/01/2024 on short-term basis to support the clinical pharmacist and the practice.

· New GP Trainee Dr Shreeya Kotecha will be starting on 06/02/2024 offering additional GP capacity Mon-Fri.








· Telephones and Appointments

· Thushy provided print-outs of the telephone calls & appointmets data. Same or next day appointments were being offered where possible. 

· Vaccinations:

· Covid vaccinations were paused for now and practices awaiting advice from NHS probably in the Spring regarding booster shots.

· Flu' vaccinations uptake was still poor, with all possible reach outs made to improve uptake.
· Shingles & pneumonia targets largely being met.

· John expressed concern at the national increase in measles infections and the poor uptake of MMR vaccinations in Camden.

· Practice NHS targets:

· Largely being met.

· Complaints Data (anonymised):

· Thushy provided details – there were only 3 complaints concerning patient's complaining they couldn't get prescriptions for particular medications.  Dr Paul commented that NHS surgeries could only prescribe items on the NICE approved list and that sometimes private practices were prescribing from off this register. All complaints had been dealt with.

· Next PPG/Practice Open Meeting:

· To be held on 23 April 2024 from 6:30 at Primrose Hill Community Library.

· It had been agreed at the last meeting that a Guest Speaker be sought on an Oncoloty topic.  Dr Paul suggested  that she invite a consultant from UCLH to speak on Bowel Cancer. She would let the PPG know the details as soon as practicable so that publicity for the event could be commenced in good time.




Dr Paul
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· Refreshments – it was agreed that only water, soft drinks and nibbles be provided by the surgery as too much food was unused at the October meeting.

· Publicity – Thushy to help with printing of flyers and posters plus laminating for publicity purposes.

· On The Hill

· It was agreed that we should ask for a regular article/editorial in the magazine, as in the past, ideally in the printed versions rather than th online version.  John to discuss further and agree copy deadlines etc with Maggie Chambers, the editor




John
· Camden Patient and Public Engagement Group (
CPPEG)

· John reported that he had attended the latest virtual meeting of CPPEG via MS Teams on 22 January and gave brief details. He highlighted the NHS North Central London website and encouraged PPG members to look at it for further information. It was agreed that links to the consultations ongoing be circulated via the PPG email list.











John & Sally
· Date of Next Meeting:

· 10th April 2024 at 11:00





All
